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Mathematics Department Meeting 
Thursday, April 23, 2015 
Agenda 
 

1. Hiring Update 
2. Evaluations  
3. Dropping Students and Forecasting 
4. Math Science Awards, Friday, May 8 
5. STEM Grant Opportunities 
6. Part Time faculty hiring committee 
7. Graduation 
8. Committee updates (see written reports) 
9. Summer School 
10. Spring, 2016,Preference Forms 
11. Update on Adult Education Initiative 
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EL CAMINO COLLEGE 
MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DIVISION DEPARTMENT MEETING, 

APRIL 23, 2015 
 
Present: Michael Bateman, Lynn Beckett-Lemus, Bonnie Mercado, Susan Bickford, Carl 
Broderick, Susanne Bucher, Jeffrey Cohen, Junko Forbes, Greg Fry, Milan Georgevich, Megan 
Granich, Hamza Hamza, Arturo Hernandez, Linda Ho, Anna Hockman, Bob Horvath, Judy 
Kasabian, Lars Kjeseth, Bob Lewis, Marta Maaza, Zach Marks, Alice Martinez, Art Martinez, 
Matthew Mata, Trudy Meyer, Ashod Minasian, Benjamin Mitchell, Eduardo Morales, Kaysa 
Moreno, Jasmine Ng, Kristine Numrich, Greg Scott, Aban Seyedin, Arkadiy Sheynshteyn, 
Ambika Silva, Jacquelyn Sims, Satish Singhal, Susan Taylor, Susie Tummers, Lijun Wang, Paul 
Yun 
 
A survey regarding computer resources was distributed. The survey results will help defend the 
request for more technology and computer labs.  
 
A summer assignment was also distributed. It is an optional questionnaire and can be submitted 
anonymously. It will be a focus of discussion during the next academic year. The form will also 
be emailed to all full-time faculty. 
 
 
HIRING UPDATE 
 
J. Sims announced the three new full-time math faculty: Diaa Eldanaf, Dominic Fanelli and 
Catherine Schult-Roman.  
 
The final interviews for Computer Science are next week.  
 
The Associate Dean position has been postponed and will reopen in the summer or early fall.  
Junko Forbes will continue to volunteer as Faculty Coordinator.  
 
B. Mercado will send out textbook requests for the fall by the end of next week. The deadline to 
submit is 5/8/15. If responses are received after the deadline, the default textbook will be 
assigned. 
 
 
EVALUATIONS 
 
Reminder to evaluators to read self-evaluations thoroughly. If they are incomplete, ask the 
evaluatee to re-do it. Faculty members who do not complete their self-evaluations will not be 
asked back.  
 
Make sure to review the instructor syllabi to ensure that all appropriate topics are covered.  
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DROPPING STUDENTS AND FORECASTING 
 
Faculty members have until 4/24/15 to drop students.  
 
Recommended to continue forecasting student grades. Previously submitted forecasted grades 
can also be updated.  
MATH SCIENCE AWARDS, FRIDAY, MAY 8 
 
The Math/Science Awards will be on 5/8/15 from 12:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. in the Student 
Activities Center. Donations towards food and awards are still being accepted.  
 
The calculus song will be performed at the ceremony. G. Fry will send out rehearsal dates.  
 
 
STEM GRANT OPPORTUNITIES 
 
Reminder that funding is available from the STEM Grant for conferences and STEM courses.  
 
There are 50 TI-89 calculators from MESA that will be used in the calculator loan program.  
 
 
PART TIME FACULTY HIRING COMMITTEE 
 
A part-time hiring committee will be established to increase the part-time pool. Junko Forbes 
will be the chair. The part-time position will be posted by early next week. Interviews will be 
either July 10-11 or Jul 24-25. For those interested in serving on the hiring committee, contact J. 
Forbes.  
 
 
GRADUATION 
 
Graduation is on 5/15/15. Those required to attend should have received an email by now. 
Academic regalia will be required. 
 
 
COMMITTEE UPDATES 
 
Inform Anna Hockman of any changes/incorrect items that are listed on the program review 
cycle list. 
 
TracDat will look different starting in the fall 2015. It will be more user-friendly. There will be 
training sessions during the last week of the semester to enter reports. The reports for spring 
2015 are due 9/11/15. When you enter in the action item for the SLO report, a date of completion 
must also be entered. The action item should be completed by the date of completion entered. 
The follow-up should be one year from the action item.  
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Academic Senate voted to celebrate Caesar Chavez Day as a day of recognition and not a day 
off.  
 
Reminder that career counseling is available to students.  
 
The faculty members for the Presidential hiring committee has been chosen; Lars Kjeseth is on 
the committee. 
  
Plenary session: Working on a statewide common assessment.  
 
A video tutorial is available on how to use MyGradebook.  
 
Laptop replacement update: about 1/3 of the faculty laptops are reaching their five-year 
warranty. Those will be the first set of faculty laptops to be replaced.  
 
 
SUMMER SCHOOL  
 
There will be three summer sessions: the first 6-week session starts on 5/26/15; the 8-week 
session starts on 6/22/15; and the second 6-week session starts on 7/6/15.  
 
 
SPRING PREFERENCE FORMS 
 
The Division Council is providing recommendations to change the existing preference forms.  
 
 
UPDATE ON ADULT EDUCATION INITIATIVE 
s 
Trudy Meyer attended a recent meeting regarding AB 86 Adult Education Initiative. There will 
be stipend opportunities for those interested in working with this particular population. The 
funding source is not known at this time.  
 
Bob Horvath was provided with a retirement plaque.  
 
 
 














